
March 29, 2022 

Dear Maryland General Assembly members, 

I strongly oppose HB1171 (Declaration of Rights – Right to Reproductive Liberty) as it creates an 

intolerable and immoral law where children can be subject to adult rape, as well as taking away many 

parental rights. This is an outlandish law which should never have been proposed. Allowing minors to 

make decisions about abortion, transgender transition and all other important sexual matters without 

parental knowledge or consent is a terrible overreach by the government. I cannot imagine who in their 

right mind finds this bill to be appropriate on any level for anyone. Please say “no” to HB1171. 

 

 


